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TAKE ACTION:  www.glenferrierotary.org.au 

 

Meetings 
 Tuesdays 6:30pm for 7:00pm 

Kooyong Lawn Tennis Club 

489 Glenferrie Road 

Kooyong  Vic  3144 

Melways Map 59 Ref C3 

 

     Bookings & Apologies 
Contact Bob Carey: 

attendance@glenferrierotary.org.au 

 

Please be sure to let Bob Carey know by the 

Friday before the meeting if you are unable to 

attend. 

 
 

PRESIDENT'S REPORT 
APRIL 20TH, 2018 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
"They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old;  
Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn.  
At the going down of the sun and in the morning  
We will remember them."  
 
There is probably nothing more moving than those few words, 
spoken amongst a crowd, surrounded by silence: The Ode. The 
Ode comes from For the Fallen , a poem by the English poet and 
writer Laurence Binyon and was published in London in the 
Winnowing Fan; Poems of the Great War in 1914. The verse, 
which became the League Ode, was already used in association 
with commemoration services in Australia in 19 21. 
 
At this time of year it's a time to reflect on the terrible losses 
inflicted on nations and on families as a result of war; the 
young men and women whose lives were snuffed out early, full 
of promise, full of hope, full  of youthful energy and joy, gone in 
an instant. The losses of the families left behind. We are the 
poorer for their loss, but we are also the richer. Because we 
enjoy today the fruits of their sacrifice, and they have given us a 
sense of identity. They have helped establish, in a very 
meaningful way, the very concept of what it means to be 
Australian. We will remember them.  
 
I was reminded of all that during our wonderful joint Riverside 
Cluster meeting last Tuesday, commemorating the 100th 
anniversary of the pivotal Second Battle of Villers-Bretonneux. 
Congratulations and thanks to presenter RSL State President 
Dr Robert Webster OAM. Thanks too to President of Hawthorn 
Rotary Katrina Flinn and President of Yarra Bend Rotary Ken 
Maher for sharing with us th eir personal stories of family 
members lost at Villers-Bretonneux. 
 
Enjoy  ANZAC Day next Wednesday. Take some time to reflect 
on its meaning, but most of all, embrace family. They are, after 
all, what it was all for.   
                      Richard  
     

http://www.glenferrierotary.org.au/
http://www.kooyong.com.au/
mailto:attendance@glenferrierotary.org.au
https://www.facebook.com/glenferrierotary/
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Coming Events 
   

¶ Tuesday April 24th: Club Meeting, Kooyong.  Focus on Youth 

¶ Tuesday May 1st: Club Meeting, Kooyong. Speaker: James 
Nicolas 'The Mystery of Fairyland, Kew'. 

¶ Tuesday May 8th: Club Meeting Kooyong. Speaker: Andrew 
Kelly 'Yarra River Keeper'. 

¶ Tuesday May 8th: Board Meeting, Kooyong 

¶ Tuesday May 15th: Club Meeting, Kooyong. Speaker: Roscoe 
Howell 'Slavery Links' 

¶ Sunday May 20th: District Assembly, Tabcorp Park, Melton 
South. 

¶ Tuesday May 22nd: Club Meeting, Kooyong. Speaker: Gabrielle 
Morgan. 'Rotary Youth Exchange Program' 

¶ Tuesday May 29th: Partners' Night, Kooyong. Speaker: Laruen 

Maserow. 'My Rotary Youth Exchange Story' 

Next Meeting - April 24th 2018  
Focus on Youth 

   

                    

back the  enemy advance on Amiens, helping to  
turn the tide of  the Great War. 
 
Australian troo ps stayed on after the war had 
ended to help rebuild Villers -Bretonneux, forging 
a friendship with the town which endures to this 
day. 
 
The meeting was co-chaired by the presidents of 
the four clubs. President Katrina of Rotary 
Hawthorn welcomed the guests and distinguished 
visitors which included District Governor, Peter 
Frueh, Assistant Governor Rosalind McMorrow, 
Member for Hawthorn, Mr John Presutto MP and 
City of Boroondara Councillor Coral Ross. 
 
 

 

CLUB MEETING REPORT  
17TH APRIL 2018 
The Battle of Villers-Bretonneux 

 

At the invitation of the Youth Services 
Committee, the meeting on April 24th will be 
addressed by a number of young people who 
have been sponsored by the Club to attend 
science, debating and leadership sessions.  
 
You will be inspired by their feedback 
presentations, intellect and enthusiasm. 
 
On the agenda we have confirmed: 
 
Mia Schlicht  and Emily Whalen who attended 
the National Youth Science Forum in 
December 2017. 
 
Anne-Aelis Perfrement who attended the 
Rotary Leadership Session in January 2018. 
 
The Club will be hosting MUNA for 2018 and 
we hope to confirm the attendance of the 
winner  of the debating competition for 2017.  
 

Thelma Hutchison  
Youth Services Director 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Harold Edward ('Pompey') 
Elliot, Commander of 
Australian forces at 
Villers -Bretonneux 

Almost 100 members, 
family and friends of  
the  Riverside Cluster clubs 
of Glenferrie, Hawthorn, 
Kew and Yarra Bend 
gathered at Kooyong on 
April 17th to mark the 
100th anniversary of the 
second Battle of Villers -
Bretonneux. 
 
The meeting heard from 
RSL State President Dr 
Robert Webster OAM that 
the battle at night, without 
artillery cover , and using 
mainly bayonets turned  

Left to right: President Carl, Kew, President Richard, 
Glenferrie, Dr. Robert Webster OAM, President 
Katrina, Hawthorn and President Ken, Yarra Bend  

Click on this photo to 
hear the tribute of the 
schoolchildren of  
Villers -Bretonneux 

https://youtu.be/2envGZ73MNk


 

 

  
    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

An enthusiastic bunch of Glenferrie Rotarians and 
friends ventured out on Sunday April 15th to plant 
trees as part of the Rotary International Plant -a-
Tree program. The program aims to plant one tree 
for every one of the 1.3 million Rotarians 
worldwide before Earth Day 2018 (April 22nd), 
and is the inspiration of RI President 2017-2018 
Ian Riseley, an Australian.  
 
The Glenferriens planted 50 trees and 350 shrubs 
and grasses in a two-hour blitz at the beautiful 
Westgate Park in Port Melbourne, finishing it off 
with a welcome bbq and cold drink by the lake.  
 
Everyone agreed it was much too much fun. Will 
have to do it again! Thank you to everyone who 
took part. Congratulations and thanks to Teresa 
Liu and Gary Stoneham for pulling it all together, 
and special thanks to Tony Flude and volunteers 
from the Friends of Westgate Park, who taught us 
all a thing or two about planting trees!  

PLANT-A-TREE MAKES A 
DIFFERENCE AT 
WESTGATE PARK 
SUNDAY 15TH APRIL 2018 
Glenferrie Rotary Greens Australia 
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The East Timor water project is getting some good traction and is 
moving ahead at a good speed. Below is an update based on the 
recent return of Vijay Susarla and John Walmsley from their 
separate 4 weeks overseas trips.  
 
The project has been registered with RAWCS with a scope that 
includes the purchase and installation of 29 water tanks and 5 toilet 
buildings (each with 3 cubicles). The Project is expected to be 
carried out in stages by five teams of Volunteers at 6 monthly 
intervals over the next two and a half years with the first t eam 
scheduled to depart under the  leadership of John Walmsley on the 
30th May 2018 and return on the 14th June. 
 
The schedule for the purchase of the 29 water tanks (and possibly 5 
three cubicle toilets) is as follows:- 
 
Purchase order and team visit schedule: 
 

Team Material  Team Visit 
1 8 Water Tanks  May/June'18  
2 4 Water Tanks & 1 Toilet Oct./Nov.'18  
3 6 Water Tanks & 2 Toilets May/June'19  
4 3 Water Tanks & 1 Toilet Oct./Nov.'19 
5 8 Water Tanks & 1 Toilet May/June'20  

 
The Global Grant application was lodged with the Rotary 
Foundation (TRF) in February . A key requirement is that the 
project be sustainable and in that regard, the Rotary Foundation 
now requires water sanitation projects to incorporate a WASH 
(Water, Sanitation and Hygiene) Training program. The 
Consortium has now teamed up with the Timor Foundation , 
headed by Past President of Timor Leste and  Nobel Prize winner 
Dr. José Ramos-Horta. The Timor Foundation has considerable 
experience in this area. 
 
Team 1 is scheduled to depart on 30th May and Camberwell Rotary 
(being a sponsor Club) has scheduled a get together as a 'send off' to 
Team 1 (with a short presentation by the Team) as part of their 
regular meeting on Wed. 23rd May 2018 at 6 for 6:30PM.   Chamil 
Fernando will be attending the event on behalf of our club.  
  
If anyone has any questions or queries, please get in touch with 
Chamil 
 
Chamil Fernando  
International Service  
Committee 

TIMOR LESTE PROJECT SET TO 
RECEIVE GRANT APPROVAL 
FIRST PROJECT TEAM TO DEPART IN MAY 

Rotary International President Ian 
Riseley OAM visited Melbourne in 
March, in a visit coordinate d by the 
Rotary Club of Melbourne.  During 
the visit, Riseley's visit included:  
 

¶ An interview with John Faine 
on ABC Radio 

¶ Commemorated a special tree 
at Rotary Park 

¶ Provided the Angus Mitchell 
Oration at Rotary Club of 
Melbourne special meeting 

¶ Was received at Government 
House by the Governor of 
Victoria, The Honourable 
Linda Dessau AC 

 
Almost 900 Rotarians, four from 
each club, filled the ballroom at 
Government House, followed by a 
pleasant afternoon tea on the 
Government House lawn. 
 
This Vice Regal recognition on such 
a scale is a first for Rotary in 
Victoria.  

Melbourne hosts  
visit by Rotary 
International 
President Ian 
Riseley - OAM 

Glenferrie Rotary was represented 
at the Vice-Regal Reception by 
Chamil Fern ando, Past President 
Carol, President Richard and 
Teresa Liu 
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Farmers Market Roster May 19th 2018 

Early Shift  6:30am - 10:00am  
Carol Benson (Captain), Richard Blakeman, Don Heath, Ian Dobson, 

Janie Pirret, Michael Berry, Robert Winspear,  Wayne Worladge,  BCF 

Late Shift  10:00am - 1:30pm 
Ian Salek (Captain), Heather Salek, Natalie Opie, John Suriano, Lyn 

Kneale, Michelle Boden, Norm Fary 

Salvation Army Bread Run  

26/4/2018  Don Moore Lyn Kneale 

3/5/2018  Michael Hills  Liz Andrews 

10/5/2018  Lyn Kneale Don Moore 

Club Meeting Duty Roster  

 Set up/Down  and 
Welcome 

Cashier Cashier Chair  

24/4/2018  Wayne Worladge Newton Langford  Ian Salek Thelma Hutchison  

1/5/2018  Janie Pirret  Liz Andrews Michael Berry  Carol Benson 

8/5/2018  Michelle Boden Chris Yudi Paul Gregory Norrm Fary  

           
All rosters for the year are now available in the => Member's Area of the club website.  

Rostered on..... 

   
   District Dispatches!  

 
 
 
 
 
 

If you can't fulfil  a duty 
for any reason, please 
find a replacement and 
let the rosterer know. 

District Assembly is a wonderful opportunity to connect with other Rotarians and 
Rotaractors in District 9800, as well as being an opportunity to meet the incoming 
District Support Team.  
 
The day is structured to give individual members the chance to learn more about their 
portfolio as well as networking with others in similar positions in other Clubs.  
 
A session for new members is extra special, and this will show them the scope of Rotary 
within the District and beyond. I encourage you to bring all members of your incoming 
Team and members who have joined your Club within the last 12 months.  
 
This day will be held on Sunday 20 May at Tabcorp Park in Melton with registration 
between 8.15am - 9.00am. The day concludes with lunch at 1.30pm. The cost of 
attendance for the day is $15 and the cost of lunch is $22 hence the total for the day is 
$37. 
 
Please contact President-Elect Charles Tran as soon as possible if you would like to 
attend this year's District Assembly and he will register you. 
 
I look forward to welcoming you to Tabcorp Park. Warm regards, 
 

Bronwyn Stephens 
District Governor 2018 -2019 

District Assembly is an Important Step in Preparing for the Year Ahead 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/189oYw3weEPoWXjP1VpoWBabShDkHeo3SHeiWLAgRjig/edit?ts=5a58fe2e#gid=2052257325
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1kW2eMWD55rgSQhGucH0q4Vo7gkfN8DlAPdlUjeZan58/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1T7St3IR3O1cI5luFMr9IvUYl1xuVKOZl39aJv__oMMM/edit
http://glenferrierotary.org.au/index.php?action=members
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  Glenferrie Gossip 

Helen Rolleston has advised the club that Past President 
Terry Rolleston has now been admitted to 
Broughtonlea, 9-18 Broughton Road, Surrey Hills on a 
permanent basis. 
 
Past President Terry was instrumental in establishing 
the club's sponsorship of the annual Parkinson's Walk  
and was an outstanding contributor to club projects, 
administration and to the early development of the club. 
 
Terry's winning smile at club meetings was always a 
welcome sight and there is no doubt that he  will bring 
the same warmth to his new home at Broughtonlea. 
Terry welcomes visits from Rotarians and friends so 
don't hesitate to pop in to see him for a chat.  
 
Helen has also advised that she has Glenferrie Rotary 
tops worn just a few times at the Farmers' Market, one 
size L short sleeved one size L long sleeve one size 3xL 
long sleeve. If you are interested please contact Helen 
directly (address in the Club Dir ectory), or send a note 
to the Bulletin Editor who will put you in touch with 
her. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Cheryl Pisterman Nominated to Represent the Club in Toronto 

 

At its April meeting the board appointed Past President Cheryl 
Pisterman as the club's voting delegate at the 2018 Rotary 
Convention in Toronto, Canada. 
 
Votes will be taken at the Convention for the Rotary 
International p resident-nominee, directors-nominee, and 
district governors -nominee. 
 
You can learn more about the role of convention delegates in Article 
9 of the RI Constitution and Article 10 of the RI Bylaws.  
 
With 42 Active Members, the club is entitled to one voting delegate at 
the convention. 

 

  

Past President Terry Rolleston Has Taken Up Permanent Residence 
 

Help Spread the Good News About Rotary - Wear your Club Cap! 

Buy one from the cashier at the next club 
meeting, or grab hold of President Richard 
who appears to have been appointed Official 
Keeper of the Club's Caps. 
 
Snug fit, proper cotton (not that polyester 
stuff that makes your head hot), designed by a 
world renowned Dandenong designer.  Only 
$10.00 (Probably Half Price!)  
 

Past President and Paul Harris 
Fellow Terry Rolleston  
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                   News Extra!! 

Rotary Club of Glenferrie Inc. PO Box 2134 Hawthorn  Vic 3122 
secretary@glenferrierotary.org.au 

mailto:secretary@glenferrierotary.org.au

